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Dear Planning Board, 

For tomorrow's PB  - Code Amendments Item 13 & 14 Michael Stern's proposed 1250 West
Ave redevelopment - below is WAvNA's statement.  Thank you for your time & efforts in
discussing this important neighborhood development.   

Regards, Tim Carr President & WAvNA Board
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Regarding the proposed legislation by JDS Development Group for the redevelopment of 
1250 West Avenue and the related floor area and height bonuses, the WAvNA Board of 
Directors requires additional information from the Developer and the City and feedback 
from aHected residents and others before taking any position on these matters.  The 
legislative  process should provide additional information and feedback to inform a 
decision.  The Board notes that it appreciates the Public Benefits being proposed by JDS in 
connection with the redevelopment. 






